

Age is no barrier
In July, the Department of Trade and Industry (DTI) published ‘Equality and Diversity: Coming of Age’, the consultation documentation the draft Employment Equality (Age) Regulations.  The regulations, which become law on 1 October 2006, could have an impact on the way that employers recruit, train, manage, promote and retire their staff.


If Parliament approves, the legislation will include provisions removing the current age limits of 16 and 65.  More definite information on the operation of these regulations will be made available nearer the time.
The draft regulations can be found on the DTI website at:  http://www.dti.gov.uk/employment/discrimination/age-discrimination/index.html
In the meantime, the intention (subject to parliamentary approval) is as follows:

· SSP – the upper and lower age limits will be removed;
· SMP, SAP and SPP – the lower age limit will be removed (there is no upper age limit).

The change does not affect National Insurance contribution liability, which is outside the scope of the legislation.  National Insurance contributions continue to be payable between the ages of 16 and 60/65.

Source: HM Revenue & Customs “Employer’s BullEtin”, Issue 22, February 2006.


Although the legislation will not come into effect for a year, the Age Partnership Group (APG) are urging employers to act now to ensure they are better able to prepare for the legislation.
The APG is providing employers with free information on creating an age diverse workforce.  The information is provided in two forms:

· A “Personnel Organiser” giving help and advice about issues of age discrimination, providing case studies and practical hints and tips.  This can be obtained either by telephoning 0845 715 2000, or email apg@isky.co.uk
· A “Be Ready” CD-ROM which includes a catalogue of research reports and summaries on topics such as pensions, health and safety and career management. 
Source: HM Revenue & Customs “Employer’s BullEtin”, Issue 21, October 2005.
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